TOWN COUNCIL MEETING
July 1, 2019

The Town Council met July 1, 2019 at 6:00 p.m. in the Thorsby Municipal Annex
Building.

MEMBERS PRESENT: MEMBERS ABSENT:

Council Members:  Mayor Hight Chasity Chapman
Marvin Crumpton
Neil Benson
Marilyn Collins
Glenn Littleton

Mayor Hight called the meeting to order at 6:00p.m. Terry Jackson gave the invocation.
Mayor Hight asked for approval of the Council Minutes from June 17, 2019.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve the Council Minutes from June 17, 2019 as
presented. Council Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the
votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Collins, Crumpton, and Benson.

Council Member Collins moved to approve the Planning Commission Minutes from June
4, 2019 as presented. Council Member Benson seconded the motion. The motion carried
with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Collins, Crumpton, and
Benson.

New Business
Public Hearing for Mark Lucas Property located on West Medical Center Dr.

Mark Lucas asked the Council to approve the rezoning of his property from Residential
Medium Density to Residential Low Density.

Logan Cohron stated he was for the rezoning of Mr. Lucas property.

Angie Mayfield with Sandra Knox objected to the rezoning of Mr. Lucas's property, they
do not want a Mobile Home park beside their property.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve the rezoning of Mark Lucas property on
West Medical Center Dr. from Residential Medium Density to Residential Low Density.
Council Member Collins seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being
as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Collins, Crumpton, and Benson.




Department Heads

Terry Jackson reported that lighting hit the sewer pump at Boise and he is having it
rebuilt for $7500.00. He explained a new one would cost $11,300.00.

Terry Jackson also reported he is finishing up airing the ponds at the lagoon, it still has a
lot of duck weed. They are looking at getting some duck to help with the rest of the duck
week.

Council Member Littleton asked about the Plant sign at Boise. Terry Jackson state he was
going to get with the State.

Mayor Hight asked the Council about letting the Towns employees off Friday July 5th.

Council Member Collins moved to approve the Towns employees to be off Friday July
5th. Council Member Benson seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes
being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Collins, Crumpton, and Benson.

Mayor Hight explained to the Council that the Town Hall needs a full-time person since
the passing of Gary Moon. He explained it would be a wash for the budget year.

Council Member Collins moved to approve to hire a fulltime person at Town hall.
Council Member Benson seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being
as follow: Yeas: Council Member Collins, Crumpton, and Benson. Nay: Littleton

Council Member Benson moved to approve transfer of funds, and bills for July 1, 2019.
Council Member Collins seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being
as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Collins, Crumpton, and Benson.

Council Member Crumpton moved to approve the Financial Statement for May as
presented. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the
votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Collins, Crumpton, and Benson.

Council Member Crumpton asked about the chip seal on Peterson, Terry Jackson
reported it would be in August.

There being no further business to come before the council, Council Member Collins
moved to adjourn. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried
with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Collins, Crumpton, and
Benson.




Robert Hight Mayor

ATTEST:

Town Clerk



